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IMPORTANT SAFETY RECALL 23518 JULY 2023
INTERIM NOTICE

NHTSA RECALL NO. 23V-398
This notice applies to your vehicle identified on the
enclosed card.

Dear IC Bus Customer,

This notice is sent to you in accordance with the
requirements of the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle
Safety Act.

IC Bus has decided that a defect which relates to motor
vehicle safety exists in cerfain IC Bus 2016 CE school
buses built on 06/04/2015 and certain 2018 through 2024
CE school buses built 12/15/2016 through 05/18/2023 with
feature code 04100 (Brake system, hydraulic).

REASON FOR THIS RECALL

The brake pressure switch may allow brake fluid o seep
past the diaphragm seal into the brake pressure switch
electrical connector and associated fuse which can short
the switch andfor fuse.

RISK TO MOTOR VERICLE SAFETY

A shorted switch or fuse may cause the circuit to generate
excessive heat which can result in an increased risk of a
fire.

DEFECT REMEDY

A remedy has been determined. Parts have been ordered
and will be available in early September, free of charge.
When parts become available, you will be nofified of
additional actions you should take.

ACTIONS YOU SHOULD TAKE

Until the recall remedy is performed, affected owners
or operators are advised to park their vehicles
outdoors.

This condition may also set a “service brake system”
malfunction indicator lamp.

If you are the lessor of this vehicle, please forward a
copy of this hotice to the lessee within ten days to comply
with federal regulations.

IF YOU NEED ASSISTANCE

IC Bus requests your prompt attention and patience
regarding the correction of this defect and apologizes for
any inconvenience this may cause you.

IC Bus, LLC



